MILLCREEK HIGH SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MARCH 8, 2022

WELCOME: Jena Nelson--Co-Chairman

ATTENDING: Rusty Holmes, Nicole Jensen, Cathy McCann, Jenn Moxon,

Jena Nelson, Heather Simmons, Kaye Winters

EXCUSED: Patty Ashworth

MINUTES FROM JANUARY 11, 2022: Approved by Nicole Jensen & Cathy McCann

SCHOOL PROGRAM REPORTS/DISCUSSION: Rusty Holmes proposed that School Trust Lands Money be used for the 2022-23 school year to sustain and support our Mental Health program by maintaining our mentors. We have Dale Esplin, Liz Wallentine, Kolby Ray & Debbie De Batty. They are assigned to 2 or 3 teachers and work with them to help the students in need. The committee voted in favor of this use of funds.

The Hope Squad is planning a Suicide Prevention week April 11 thru April 14 with activities and a Taco Truck on that Tuesday. We also have the School Pulse Advocate available where students can text and get an answer back to any questions or problems they may be having. Their theme is "You Are Not Alone."

We will have 20 new students starting the last quarter on March 22nd.

The filming of our 2022 Graduation will be on Monday, May 23rd. Families of the graduates will be invited and there will be a reception with food and a place to gather and celebrate afterwards. We are still waiting on our new sound system and hoping it will be installed by the

time we film graduation for better quality. The virtual graduation is more intimate, gives individual recognition to each student and saves time over the long ceremony.

UPCOMING MEETINGS: Next school year –Nicole Jensen will remain on the committee for next year. Cathy McCann and Heather Simmons' students will graduate this year.